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Background/Approach: Australia’s progress to eliminate hepatitis C (HCV) by 2030 
has slowed, with crucial gaps in linkage to care and treatment post-diagnosis. HCV 
notifications data, held by health authorities, offer sustainable opportunities to 
engage health practitioners and people living with HCV in treatment. 
Connect C, funded through an NHMRC Partnership Grant, aims to increase access 
to HCV care by using HCV notifications more effectively. To identify strategies for 
effective and sustainable use HCV notifications data, consultations were held with 
jurisdictional health authorities to map operational practices, notifications systems, 
resourcing, strategic and policy priorities, and local legislative and regulatory 
environments. 
 
Analysis/Argument: Health systems analyses revealed significant structural and 
system barriers that hamper effective use of HCV notifications, including legislation 
(and how this is implemented in regulations), data access, operational and 
resourcing issues. However, the key barrier hindering the ability to utilise notifications 
to prioritise those requiring follow-up was the predominance of HCV antibody test 
notifications, with limited reporting or visibility of subsequent RNA test results 
(including negative results) or treatment completion data. 
 
Outcomes/Results: To optimise notification data to support HCV care, it is crucial to 
implement system changes that improve access and visibility of HCV RNA data in 
notification systems. Also, alignment of government and laboratory notification 
procedures to identify current infections and link with PBS HCV dispensing data, and 
to determine who is already in treatment, would help prioritise notifications for follow-
up.  
 
Conclusion/application: Australia must overcome system-level barriers to facilitate 
the sustainable and effective use of HCV notification data to give people living with 
HCV, who are lost to care, the opportunity to engage with treatment. 
Partnering with jurisdictions, Connect C will advocate for and support these system 
changes through co-design with community to shape the most acceptable and 
ethical approaches to using notifications data to guide care pathways. 
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